
Fall Issue ‘06

Need to report an urgent 
matter?

Camarillo Airport Operations
Cell   805-947-6803
Ofc. 805-388-4497

Oxnard Airport Operations
Cell  805-947-6804
Ofc.  805-382-3022

24-Hour Noise Hotline
805-388-4202

http://www.ventura.org/airports

National Hotline and
AOPA Airport Watch Program

1-866-GA-SECUR
(427-3287)

Arrivals
Choly Asawesna, Accounting
Javier Saucedo, Maintenance
Jorge Rubio, Operations Officer
Maggie Bird, Aviation Advisory Commission
Patrick Lammerding, Oxnard Airport Manager (Promotion)

Departures
Cynthia Wade, Accounting
Tad Dougherty, Oxnard Airport Manager
Mark Halvorsen, Aviation Advisory Commission

Battery Recycling 
The last battery recycling day was a huge success.  We 
will definitely schedule similar events in the future, 
however please do not drop off any batteries at the 
wash rack / work area unless another pick-up day has 
been announced.

Taxiway Incursions Reminder

Remember - it is NEVER acceptable to walk or drive on the taxiway without permission from 
the tower, or the Department of Airports (outside of tower operating hours).
• Maintain awareness of your location in relation to the taxiway at all times.
• Ensure that guests are briefed on where the “restricted area” is in case they wander to look 
at aircraft or to find a restroom.
• If the driving lane is blocked, wait or go around on the street side, this is not an excuse to 
drive onto the taxiway (even by a few inches)
• BE OBSERVANT.  If you see somebody about to accidentally stray onto the taxiway, 
educate them.  Several incursions have occurred when an individual was walking backwards 
to get a “better shot” while photographing aircraft.

RAMP PROJECT NEAR SELF-SERVE FUEL ISLAND

The department will be rehabilitating the ramp area around the self-serve fuel island and along 
the front of the hangars to the east.  This is a much needed project, but it will cause the self-
serve pumps to be out of service from October 11 to the beginning of December.  In attempt to 
provide quality customer service, Western Cardinal will be offering reduced prices from their 
mobile 100LL fuel truck while the self-serve island is out of service.  Western Cardinal can be 
contacted at 805-482-2586 or on your aviation radio at 123.5 MHz for fuel service.  We 
sincerely apologize for the inconvenience, and appreciate your patience and cooperation 
during this much needed project.
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Authority
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Board of Supervisors
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Oxnard Airport 
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Todd McNamee,
Director of Airports
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Events Calendar
• Aviation Advisory 
Commission meeting
first Monday of the      
month @ 7p.m.
• Airport Authority meeting
second Thursday of the 
month @ 7p.m.
• Airport Director’s “open  
door” Thursdays, 2-4 p.m.
•Ventura County 99’s Pilot 
Proficiency Classes.  For 
more info, go to 
www.vc99s.org/classes

Project's Happening at Camarillo Airport

Taxiway Edge Lighting – This project will be the conversion of the 
present stake mounted incandescent taxiway lights to can mounted
LED taxiway lights. The project is scheduled to start on October 10.

Joint Seal Concrete Taxiways – This project is the completion of a 
multi year project to seal all of the joints in the concrete aprons and 
taxiways. There will be temporary closures of the taxiways with 
traffic having to be rerouted or back-taxied on the runway.

West Apron Rehabilitation Ph 2 – This project is the replacement of 
the west apron starting between tie-down rows 18 and  28.  The 
contractor will start working on this area the week of October 9.  
Several aircraft are subject to relocation.

Hangar 1 & 2 Parking lots/ Houck & Post Streets Rehabilitation–
This project is the rehabilitation of Houck and a portion of Post 
Streets as well as several parking lots along Durley Ave. The 
project is progressing well and we hope to have it completed soon.

Project’s Happening at Oxnard Airport

West Apron Slurry Seal and Perimeter Road Realignment – This 
project is the realignment of a portion of the perimeter road that dips 
down into the Runway Safety Area (RSA).  The perimeter road and 
the west apron, in front of Executive Hangars West, will be slurry 
Sealed and striped.  Project completion is the first week in 
November, with the slurry seal being applied on October 16 & 17.

Paid Parking Lot rehabilitation and landscaping – project is presently 
under design, planning to bid and construct after the rainy season.

Reminders

• The small shed located at the wash rack is available for waste oil 
and filters.  All other items left behind including batteries, paint, fuel, 
solvents, or any other chemicals other than oil jeopardize the 
program and result in possible fines and high hazardous materials 
cleanup charges.

• Airport dumpsters and trash cans are for airport generated waste 
only.

• Legal tenant: Aircraft owner, Insurance, Listed tenant (all same 
names)


